[image: image1.png]AN



                  Greenleas Primary School 
Green Lane
Wallasey

Wirral

CH45 8LZ

Tel No: 0151 639 1225 / Fax No: 0151 639 4349
Headteacher: Mrs Sharon Edwards

E-mail: schooloffice@greenleas.wirral.sch.uk
Website: www.greenleasprimaryschool.co.uk
Twitter: @greenleasps

6th January 2021

Dear Parents and Carers, 

There appears to be some confusion over school’s role in staying open for some children and who should really attend, so I feel I need to reiterate the message regarding the school’s capacity for facilitating face to face education for critical workers dealing directly with COVID-19. We are here to help but it needs to be for children whose parents are critical to the Covid-19 response and who absolutely need it. We have to keep the numbers as low as possible otherwise we are compromising on safety and risking infection for children, staff and their families. We know that ideally many of you want your child in school but this cannot be. If we do not adhere to the guidance then the lockdown is pointless. 

If you have accepted critical worker provision (or have contacted to see if space is available) please consider the following:

1.  Guidance to schools from the Government is limited at present

2.  The Prime Minister was adamant that we should Stay At Home

3.  If you can Work from Home then you should. 

4.  If an adult is at home then children must also stay at home, even if the adult is working from home

5.  Employers must consider any reasonable request to Work from Home and make adequate provision for people to Work from Home. Even critical workers can in many cases work from home. Many employers will alter shift patterns to accommodate parental responsibilities

6. If you did not require a Key Worker place for your child during the first Lockdown, what has changed?

7. It being hard at home trying to work whilst children are also in the home is NOT a reason for requesting a place

8.  We have a moral and civic duty to protect our staff

9.  Currently, we have approximately 33% of children in school.  All staff are in school.  This means that teachers are teaching to children in their class whilst also supporting remote learning.  During the first Lockdown the evidence showed that reducing attendance in school to 10% had a positive effect on reducing the R Rate

10.  Please investigate the Government Guidelines on both Support Bubbles and Childcare Bubbles 

Thank you for understanding how this is meant to work. If you have accepted  a place for your child which is not absolutely necessary please let us know and all stay safe at home.

Kind Regards

Sharon Edwards

Headteacher

Be nice, work hard, never give up












